
Whately Conservation Commission 
Wednesday, November 20, 2019 

Whately Town Offices, 4 Sandy Lane, Whately MA 01093 
 

Commissioners present: Andrew Ostrowski, Ann Barker, George Owens, and Scott Jacskon (Chair) 

Commissioners absent: Montserrat Archbald 

Others present: Anthony Wonseski (SVE), J.D. Ross 

Meeting convened at 7:05 p.m. 

1. Whately Renewables Request for a Certificate of Compliance for Solar Farm on Christian Lane. A site visit 
was conducted on August 21, 2019. The Commission voted unanimously (4-0) to issue a Certificate of 
Compliance without conditions. 

2. Request for a Certificate of Compliance submitted by Justin Baronas for renovation of a garage at 140 
Conway Road. A site visit was conducted on November 17, 2019. The Commission voted unanimously (4-0) 
to issue a Certificate of Compliance without conditions. 

3. J.D. Ross addressed the Commission to discuss his plans to install a swimming pool and small shed in an 
area of lawn at his house on State Road. He described the site and the location of the pool and shed. The 
pool will be located within buffer zone, approximately 75 feet from a bordering vegetated wetland. After a 
brief discussion, Mr. Ross was informed that his project would be considered a minor activity under the 
MA Wetlands Protection Act regulations and, therefore, he would not need to file anything with the 
Conservation Commission. 

4. The Commission voted unanimously (4-0) to accept minutes from the October 16th meeting. 

5. The Commission reviewed the mail. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Scott Jackson 


